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Germany’s Oldendorff Carriers is backing Rajesh Unni’s maritime digitalisation company 
Alpha Ori Technologies (AOT) with an undisclosed investment. 
 
The deal means the giant bulker will place a representative on the board. 
 
Oldendorff said AOT’s digital solutions are increasingly being adopted by vessel operators 
worldwide. 
 
"This new investment will further accelerate its sales activities and product capabilities," the 
company added. 
 
Alpha Ori was founded and is co-run by Unni, who is also founder and chief executive of 
Singapore ship manager Synergy Group. 
 
The company uses real-time data to generate insights for faster decision-making, cost 
efficiencies and lower emissions. 
 
Unni said the investment demonstrated Oldendorff management’s confidence in its vision, 
its solutions and its technology. 
 
"We are extremely proud of our association with Oldendorff and look forward to partnering 
in future-proofing its fleet,” he added. 
 
AOT is headquartered in Singapore, with overseas product development offices in India and 
the US, focused on machine learning and the Internet of Things. 
 
Oldendorff CEO Peter Twiss said his company had considered various cleantech, 
optimisation and fuel savings products on the market. 
 
The right mix 
“We believe AOT has the right mix of talent, technologies and futuristic vision to be a 
transformative force in shaping the future of the maritime industry. With this investment 
we not only want to support the digitalisation and decarbonisation journey of our industry 
but also benefit from it directly,” he added. 
 
In 2021, Oldendorff appointed Synergy Group's German unit to manage a part of its bulk 
carrier fleet. 
 



Synergy Marine Germany took over the full technical management of 17 Oldendorff bulk 
carriers comprising nine post-panamax vessels and eight “babycapes”. 
 
Oldendorff Carriers is one of Germany’s foremost shipowners with a total dry bulk fleet of 
about 750 ships, of which some 180 are owned or bareboat chartered. 
 
The group is a proponent of rotor sails and has been trialling biofuel. 
 
Groke investment 
In 2021, Oldendorff took an undisclosed minority stake in Finnish navigation technology 
start-up Groke Technologies. 
 
The owner was introduced to the company by Japanese trading firm Mitsubishi Corp, with 
which it has a close relationship. 
 
The Japanese company is the leading investor of Groke, having taken a stake in the company 
during its formation three years ago. 
 
Oldendorff said it “empathised” with Groke’s vision to “not jump into autonomy, but rather 
focusing on the support of crews and safety of the navigation”. 
 
Groke was founded by four people from the ship intelligence team at Rolls-Royce who were 
pioneers in the development of autonomous navigation technology. 


